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Integration occurs across many boundaries, including geographic, administrative, ownership, time, and academic disciplines.  The IUFRO Division 6 Symposium, entitled Integrative Science for Integrative Management, focused on science conducted across the many different dimensions of integration and how such science relates to integrated land management.  Issues of research administration, educational and scientific outreach, policy, recreation/tourism/nature conservation, forest and environmental history, gender studies, environmental economics, forest terminology, social and community studies, natural resource governance, and  economic development were all addressed in this Symposium.  

The setting for this Symposium was Saariselka, in northern Finland (Lapland), a perfect setting in which to examine issues related to integration.  Traditional forest management for wood products, tourism and outdoor recreation, indigenous agriculture including reindeer husbandry, and nature protection are all prominent features of this northern landscape.  Adding to the complexity of natural resource management is a nearby border with Russia, which complicates issues such as regional trade, tourism, and migratory fish.  
Throughout the world we are seeing increasingly complex natural resource management issues, and new approaches and tools will be necessary to appropriately deal with these issues.  Landscape-scale issues involve regional wood supply, coupled with demands for nature protection, commercial recreation, enhanced water and air quality, and open accessibility make the manager’s job more difficult than ever.  Further, a recognition by society that private forest owners contribute significantly to environmental benefits enjoyed and demanded by all has led to new ways of placing monetary values on these benefits.  The result will be a potential flow of public funding to compensate private owners who continue to provide these benefits in a continuous and sustainable fashion.  

The 107 oral and poster papers delivered at the Symposium dealt with a myriad of related topics, furthering the science and allowing for outstanding networking opportunities between the participating 140 scientists from 26 countries throughout the world.  Scientific results, new methodologies, and ideas for linking research and management were shared.  Discussion time was maximized in a format that allowed for technical presentation, workshops, and roundtable discussions.  Additionally, a new research group focused on forests and human health was formed.  
Post-conference field tours allowed the opportunity to explore real world natural resource management issues in Lapland.  Demands of nature-based tourism, reindeer herding, and economic development were discussed over the two days following the Symposium, when participants visited a national park, reindeer corral, recent forest harvests, and the border with Russia.  
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